50th GIRARD CITY COUNCIL MONDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2021 REGULAR MINUTES/JOURNAL

PLEDGE

ROLL CALL

PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL MR. REYNALD J. PAOLONE

PRESENT

FIRST WARD COUNCILMAN MR. KEITH SCHUBERT

PRESENT

SECOND WARD COUNCILMAN MR. MARK STANDOHAR

PRESENT

THIRD WARD COUNCILMAN MR. JEFF KAY

PRESENT

FOURTH WARD COUNCILMAN MR. THOMAS GRUMLEY PRESENT

COUNCILMAN-AT-LARGE MS. LILY MARTUCCIO

PRESENT

COUNCILMAN-AT-LARGE MR. JOHN MOLITERNO

PRESENT

COUNCILMAN-AT-LARGE MR. SAM ZIRAFI PRESENT

COMMUNICATIONS

President of Council stated that they all received a letter in their packets from Dominion Energy and he wasn't going to read it but needed a vote to file it with council as a whole.

MOTION SCHUBERT SECOND ZIRAFI TO FILE THE LETTER FROM DOMINION ENERGY WITH COUNCIL AS A WHOLE.

The Mayor addressed the President of Council and stated that when the power goes out he does seem to be the first to complain. Paolone said absolutely. The Mayor inquired he didn't want to read that they are going to make improvements in Girard. Paolone responded he's been waiting for how long and he's waiting for a heart monitor too so we'll see which comes first. Councilman Zirafi said to read the Vindicator there is an article in there.

SCHUBERT 1
STANDOHAR
KAY
GRUMLEY
MARTUCCIO
MOLITERNO
ZIRAFI 2

MOTION PASSES 7-0

ADDITIONS & DELETIONS

50-72 FIRST

READING

AN ORDINANCE DETERMINING TO PROCEED WITH SUBMISSION TO THE ELECTORS THE QUESTION OF LEVYING A RENEWAL OF A TAX IN THE FORM OF A FIVE YEAR, 1.8 MILL LEVY TO PROVIDE AND MAINTAIN SENIOR CITIZENS SERVICES OR FACILITIES IN THE CITY OF GIRARD, OHIO.

MOTION MOLITERNO SECOND ZIRAFI TO ADD 50-72 TO THE AGENDA OF NOVEMBER 8, 2021.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY

MARTUCCIO

MOLITERNO 1

ZIRAFI 2

MOTION PASSES 7-0

ACCEPTANCE OF THE AGENDA

MOTION ZIRAFI SECOND MARTUCCIO TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA OF NOVEMBER 8, 2021 AS AMENDED.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY

MARTUCCIO 2

MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI 1

MOTION PASSES 7-0

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

MOTION SCHUBERT SECOND MARTUCCIO TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF OCTOBER 25, 2021 AS WRITTEN.

SCHUBERT 1

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY

MARTUCCIO 2

MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 7-0

CITIZENS' COMMENTS

Laura Carey, 209 E. Broadway Avenue, Girard. Ms. Carey stated that she is the Director of the Girard Multi-Generational Center and as they just added to legislation in regard to the Girard

Senior Levy she wanted to take a few minutes to give them a quick update/overview of what is going on at the center and and give them the opportunity to ask her questions if they have anything. She said she is going to try to stick to her notes so that she doesn't talk very long. Ms. Carey stated that as they all know the Girard Multi-Generational Center started as a 501C(3) nonprofit in 2001. They started up with pilot project funds from the US Department of Education for the purpose of recycling what would have been at the abandoned Tod Woods School building into a community center. The \$921,000 they got from that grant they used to update the building, equip the building, make it handicap accessible and operate it with programs and services for several years. In 2007 with Girard City Council in order to help keep that center up and operating put the first Girard senior levy on the ballot. Ms. Carey continued the levy was passed in 2007 as they know and they were able to keep operating that center. Without those funds they would be shut down and that building would be empty again. Carey stated their mission at the Center is to keep their seniors active, engaged and living independently at home as long as possible. To do that, they do socialization, they have fitness programs, they also have educational programs. Ms. Carey said she does not know if they are all aware but they also have a licensed social work on staff that helps with Medicare and other health retirement plans. She also helps assist people sign up for energy assistance programs, prescription assistance and also helps a lot of citizens in Girard with their CHIP applications. They also do technology tutoring so that when, like her she needs help with her phone, you can make an appointment with Chris or Jen or if you need how to learn how to use your table or anything they also do that down at the Center. Carey said they also serve a little over a thousand people a year in normal times. Some of those people come once or twice a year. Some of those people come five days a week. It just varies. She said she did skip that they afternoon meals plans with Trumbull County Office of Elderly Affairs so that people can get hot nutritious meals. During tax season they partner with AARP and provide free tax preparation for State and Federal taxes as well. Carey said that in addition to working really hard to try to keep people active and engaged and healthy in the community they have also invested a lot in the Parkwood community helping leverage CDBG funds for sidewalks, sewers and park projects. In addition, the Center itself has made \$646,000 in improvements to the building and the grounds since 2001. 77% of those funds for those improvements were solely state and federal grants that they leveraged into the City for improvements and this Spring they will have another \$150,000 improvement. They will be taking the roof off of the single story part of the building and replacing it with \$150,000 of county CDBG money. They think that they have been really good stewards of their tax dollars and they have definitely provided some really quality services to improve the quality of life to the citizens and so she just wanted to come and say thank you for helping them put the levy on the ballot and being proactive to get this done so that they can have it on the ballot in May and that they can continue helping support their seniors. Ms. Carey asked if anyone had any questions. Council thanked her.

REPORT OF OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS OF THE CITY

MAYOR PRESENT

JAMES J. MELFI

The Mayor said he had a couple of items. It is not a pandemic any longer. There will be a Christmas tree lighting on Saturday, December 4th between 5 and 7 p.m. He stated he met with

some members of the Prospect PTO and you may have noticed today that the new Christmas tree has been planted in the city lot selected by the Safety Service Director. He perused that tree farm in Calcutta. You would have been proud of him.

COMMENTS:

Councilman Zirafi asked if they cut it down. The Mayor responded no. It is rooted. The service director said they talked to the man to see how big they could go and still anticipate the fact that it would live forever let's say. This is the size they thought would suffice in their area. Councilman Kay said so they have a Charlie Brown tree for the first few years. The Mayor said he knew it was coming. It is very nice and it is 14 feet high. Some conversation continued regarding the tree. The Mayor said there are new Christmas decorations coming here very shortly. They will see new decorations throughout the city this year. They have discarded all of the old ones that shut off most of the time. It is going to very nice. Downtown will be specialized with a special decoration and then 422 too. They are going to try to get away from this pandemic of 2020.

SAFETY/SERVICE DIRECTOR PRESENT

JERRY LAMBERT

Safety/Service Director Lambert said he had a few things. He continued last meeting they had a question from Keith about the cameras in Liberty Park. He said he was under the impression that the cameras were up and that the Spectrum part was the delay. The cameras in Liberty Park are not there and they are delayed until the first week in December. The Spectrum part will be until the end of November before they can get internet down there so it is still in the process. Hopefully by the first week or so of December everything will be there. Lambert said that the Trumbull Hill waterline replacement finished tied for 7th with a grant for 2022 through Eastgate. It will be totally funded and the total cost for replacement is about \$727,000 with the OPWC grant for \$225,000 leaving a balance of about \$500,000 for that waterline. They also applied for help with the funding for that through House Bill 168 through the engineer's office in Trumbull County. Lambert said in talking with Randy Smith last week he was telling him that they are still in the running for getting up to \$300,000 in addition to help defray some of the cost of that waterline. What they are going to need tonight is a resolution authorizing the Director of Public Service to prepare and submit an application to participate in the OPWC State Capital Improvement Program and/or Local Transportation Improvement Programs and execute contracts as required for the Trumbull Avenue waterline replacement project. He said he will give the wording to Monica when this is over, but that is how it has to be written. Lambert proceeded to explain where and how the waterline would be replaced as he felt some of them would be interested in knowing how it would be done. The sidewalks that would have to come up would be replaced. He continued explaining where the lines are now and where to go to and how it would be different after the replacement. Lambert stated like the Mayor was saying at the last meeting, they did have constant contact with the paving company and the last two weeks have been in discussion with them with regard to the project. The weather hasn't been good, every kind of excuse you could possibly get. They were trying to figure out exactly where they were going to go in case everything just went bad. They finally got something in writing from them the other day and he said he would read it to them: "This serves as a follow up to our telephone conversations regarding the above referenced project that bid on July 15, 2021. Due to the late date on being awarded the project and the extensive list of projects that we already

had under contract at the time, we hereby request that the project be delayed until the weather permits in the Spring of 2022. As previously discussed, we have been inundated with additional work due to change orders, work directives, etc. on a majority of our other projects. We have also encountered several weather delays as well as unexpected complications related to Covid 19 during this timeframe. All of our unit prices will remain at the prices quoted so there will be no increase in cost to the city. As you know, pavement planning, plaining, asphalt paving work as well as concrete work requires that temperatures be in acceptable range about freezing. Due to the climate to use water during their operation and compaction of the new pavement upon placement, R.T. Vernal and I are in concurrence that we will achieve much better results by waiting until next April, weather permitting. We typically open our asphalt plants the beginning of April each paving season and we will schedule the work as soon as the temperatures are in adequate range. Please acknowledge receipt of this transmittal at your earliest convenience and let us know if you need anything further at this time. We look forward to working with the city to the successful completion of another paving project. Thank you in advance." Lambert said that he also has it in writing from them that they did contact them to see, now they open the plant in April, so hopefully by the end of April, as long as the weather permitted, they should be able to start in April, but they are saying that May 1st could be a safe bet for them to get started and one of the questions we had was can they plug us in for the first job of next year and they responded by saying yes. In their contract, which Lambert said he has been reading over for the last couple of weeks, the Eastgate money just has to be used, it must begin a year from June 30, 2021, so the funding will still be there in April or May of next year. Lambert stated that the other thing that is in concurrence with this thing, he doesn't want to make this decision on his own, he'd like to have council at least give him their blessing with going further on this with the explanations that they gave them. The biggest problem that they were talking about before was that they were concerned about the number of waterholes that they had throughout the entire city. He knows that it was brought up at the last council meeting that there are a couple of big ones in places where some of the people who attend the meetings live. They did contact Kirilla, who was the high bidder, and they have been working on small jobs. They have nothing big this year. They said that with their list they could start and do all of our waterholes. They could start mobilizing as early as November 15th, which would be next Monday. Lambert said if he gets the okay from everybody to put this off until next year, he will call Kirilla and tell them to get started on the waterholes and then that way at least they will have all of those done because there are a good number of them. There are at least 16 or so and they thought they were going to put in there and none of that was put in the final price of the paving this year anyways.

COMMENTS:

Councilman Zirafi asked the Service Director what he thought the cost of the waterholes he just mentioned would be? The Service Director responded between \$15-\$18,000. Zirafi said then they don't have to worry about an ordinance? Lambert said no.

Mayor Melfi said they should probably consider, obviously they don't want to seek grant funding for next year's paving project, but maybe they should seek it early in the season. Seek out, select the streets that they want to have paved for next year. Bid it out as soon as possible and possibly R.T. Vernal would be the low bidder there. They are already mobilized here and they could everything done very early in the season. Just a thought if the street committee would like to take a look at some of the streets that were not on the list this year. If they want to put together a small program for next year and then do it all. The Service Director Lambert said

even if they get the list by January. It would be great if they got the list by January and then they could put it out to bid and by the time April came along they could have another list to bid on and like the Mayor said, see if they could get both.

President of Council Paolone said he was confused. You are asking for council's blessing on what? Lambert responded just to put it off until next Spring instead of waiting for the rest of the year and trying to see if they could squeeze it in this year. It is getting cold. Tom brought it up last week. Paolone said he's glad to do that for him, but.... Lambert said he'd make the decision. He could care less, but he'd like to have.... Paolone asked show of hands is anyone against this? Standohar said he didn't think they had a choice. Paolone told Lambert he thinks he is good to go.

Councilman Standohar said he would respectfully request that, as chairman of the committee, he is sure all of council would agree, they've heard promises from this company before and they haven't delivered, so he would respectfully request that he get with the law director and see if some type of addendum contract could be drawn up, however you want to term it, that would, in writing, signed by an individual that binds their company in contract and signed by you, that we would be the absolute first job once they are ready to go May 1, 2022. Standohar said he does not want to take their general word for it anymore. He said he wants to get something contractually in writing from them. Lambert said in all fairness to R.T. Vernal, he thinks this is the first time that they have had this particular problem. He said they have only been, he thinks, dealing with an Eastgate, OPWC grant, he thinks two times the Mayor and he were talking, he thinks Dennis told him it was 2017 and 2021 and granted he didn't remember back then if it was that big of a deal because he doesn't know if the project was as big as this particular one was. He continued, were they faced with problems from the get go because by the time they got this to council, and he gave them all the timelines at the last meeting, that's why they extended the time to get the job done because they knew that they possibly couldn't get done before the end of September or early October, but reading the contract and the law director went over the whole thing they haven't really done anything inappropriately in regards to the dates that they said they could do it. They are still within their timelines. It is just that they felt right now because of the situation with what has been happening through the summer and with it getting later in the year and the weather not being in our favor that they would put it off until next year and just guarantee it and they won't lose anything through Eastgate. This is a one time thing that has happened with them, but as far as their work ethics, they have had no problems with them in the past whatsoever. Lambert said they have been one of the better contractors that have done our paving in town.

Councilman Grumley stated that irregardless, they are going to eat \$18,000 now because they didn't get the job done. The Service Director said no, that was not in the bid. Grumley said how many of those streets would have been paved where the water breaks are? Lambert said none. Grumley said he misunderstood him then because he thought he alluded to that so okay that is a moot point. Grumley continued, why would they have to get away from using Eastgate funds and not just tighten up the contracts so that you realize that if you are bidding on this you realize this is Eastgate but you still have to have the job done by September before the weather changes. Lambert said he checked that and he didn't get a chance to sit down with the law director and look over everything that is in this thing, but the stuff that he was reading, like he knows the chairman said at the last council meeting why don't they shorten the amount of time that they allow them from 60 days to 30 days to start this thing. They've had 60 days forever.

This could be once that this has happened. If they want to try to tighten it up later on like the last time they said they wanted to start the project in 10 days have the paving started after you start scarfing the place fine. They could put all of that stuff in for the next time. Lambert said he just thinks they were faced with a couple of unusual situations here that just affected them negatively for the first time in a long time. Grumley said he doesn't disagree with that but he still doesn't want to see them give up the opportunity to have matching funds and so forth from Eastgate if there is a way they can tighten up their contract. Lambert said they could try that, but like he said, the biggest problem is them telling them that they can't even put it out to bid until July when all of these other companies are probably starting on work that they've bid on from March through July in September. By the time they approve it in council it was the end of August. By the time they awarded the thing it was September and then they told us they were so far behind they couldn't get to us in September it might be October and everything else. They were tired of hearing excuses and if you had heard the Mayor on the phone that day he was adamantly going after them with regard to the situation. They didn't want to hear excuses, but it didn't speed up the time, and the last two weeks the weather was so bad they couldn't even start up early in the day because they had to wait for it to get up over 40 degrees to get started. So a lot of things took place that they never had problems with in the past. As far as them getting started the first job next year he has no problem with that. He just said let him know if it is okay and they can go from there.

Councilman Kay asked if there is any reason, like the Mayor had suggested, try to get something going early in the year, get some streets done, and then come July go for another bid to try to go after Eastgate money? Kay said he is not saying abandon Eastgate money like Tom is saying but they can get bids, they don't have to say they are going to do it. Lambert responded that next year's money is the waterline on Trumbull Hill.

Councilman Standohar stated that he really didn't get the response that he had hoped for. He hoped that council would support his suggestion that they get that verbal in writing that they are going to be the first project. President of Council said that he would hope they would too. The Mayor said he thinks it is important, what Mark is saying, because there is OPWC money here. That has to be spend by June 30th of next year so whoever the contractor is they aren't going to lose that couple hundred thousand dollars. They are not going to blow \$200,000 of OPWC money. The job must be completed by June 30th. Paolone said there is no one in this room that doesn't feel that way. The Mayor said they better understand that. Councilman Grumley said that he thinks they need to get it from the law director in writing from Vernal and put in there that we are not going to allow you to scarf and then come back in July and finish. Grumley said they need to cover their bases from past mistakes. Lambert said that it was in the original contract that they had to be within ten days. The Mayor said also, and we will experience this again, because what is going to happen is the waterline is a big job on Trumbull Rd., it is OPWC money and can't be bid out til July 1st and by the time everything is mobilized don't expect that to be done next Fall. The Mayor said let's face it. These are big jobs. Everybody likes paving because we see what it does for the neighborhoods. Everybody loves paving. There is nobody that doesn't like to see freshly paved streets, but that waterline is going to be a big job and be prepared for delays there, but everybody must understand that it is OPWC money and it has to be completed by the following June 30th so that's it.

LAW DIRECTOR

BRIAN KREN

PRESENT

Attorney Kren asked council to pass 50-70, the codification legislation. That is just codifying the ordinances that were passed last year as well as updating our traffic and criminal code to incorporate any changes in the state law within our own city code. Kren said other than that he just can't help getting the image in his head of this scrooge mayor and his absentminded sidekick looking for a Christmas tree. It is a Hallmark movie just waiting to happen.

COMMENTS:

AUDITOR JULIE COLEMAN

PRESENT

Ms. Coleman said she wanted to apologize for missing the last finance meeting. Her daughter was sick. She stated that if there was anything in the packet that she sent out that anybody wanted to discuss she would be more than happy to meet with them. Also, she prepared the temporary budget for the first three months into the next that she will be asking for later this evening.

COMMENTS:

TREASURER MARK ZUPPO

ABSENT

COMMENTS:

FIRE CHIEF JAMES PETRUZZI

PRESENT

COMMENTS:

POLICE CHIEF JOHN NORMAN

ABSENT

COMMENTS:

COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE-MOLITERNO-GRUMLEY-ZIRAFI

Councilman Moliterno said he had no report and scheduled a finance committee meeting for November 22, 2021 at a 6:30 pm caucus prior to the regular council meeting.

COMMENTS:

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT-MARTUCCIO-STANDOHAR-MOLITERNO

Councilwoman Martuccio announced there will be a 2nd ward block watch meeting on November 11, 2021 at 6:00 pm at the Girard Free Library. It is usually the 3rd Thursday but they booked that time because it was available. Martuccio said shop local.

COMMENTS:

BUILDING & GROUNDS-SCHUBERT-MARTUCCIO-STANDOHAR

No report. Councilman Schubert said he appreciated the camera update. Councilman Schubert said he also wanted to give some recognition to the Girard Football team for doing a very nice job making the playoffs, the Girard Volleyball team for all of their accolades, and of course Maddie Gaston for being a frenshman going to state in Cross Country.

COMMENTS:

HEALTH & SAFETY-GRUMLEY-SCHUBERT-KAY

Councilman Grumley said that they met tonight with both the police and fire chief. He is going to get a piece of legislation going tonight for a new hear monitor for Mr. Paolone and he wanted to thank both of them for coming out tonight.

COMMENTS:

President of Council said he forgot the Fire Chief again and asked if he had a report. Chief Petruzzi said he always has a report.

FIRE CHIEF-JAMES PETRUZZI

Chief Petruzzi said October calls for service, including fire, EMS, rescue and other miscellaneous were 191 total. He continued that all of their paramedic members were currently in an inhouse paramedic refresher. Petruzzi said this will prove to be significantly cheaper than outsourcing to other programs. Keeping it in house makes it very nice. It gives everyone the continuing education they need to recertify when it comes time. Lastly, he got a notification from the Health Board that their drive thru booster clinic will take place on November 21st from 2-4 p.m. That is a Sunday. The Chief said he does not have any details as far as registration or anything goes, but he is sure he will be getting more details in the following days.

COMMENTS:

STREETS SIDEWALKS & EMPLOYEE WELFARE-STANDOHAR-KAY-GRUMLEY

Councilman Standohar stated again, just to reiterate, he requests the administration to get something in writing contractually that, he would not even want to fool around with June 30th as an end date, he would want to move that up until at least June 15th so they are not pushing and putting anything in danger that at the absolute latest June 15th to be completed. Started no later than probably Maya 15th at least. That would be certainly 30 days a reasonable time to complete that job. Councilman Kay he would yield to him he wanted to ask a question. Councilman Kay said that Jerry had mentioned something about catch basins that were going to get done this are they still working on those? Lambert said those will probably be delayed gain to until the Spring because a lot of those are being done in conjunction with the roads they are doing. If they can do any of them that get severely bad between now and at the end of today they had to just get a plate cut and put it over it because it was so bad and they couldn't replace it, but they are going to do them, what's crazy is the concrete people are probably more temperamental as far as the weather than anything else because they do a lot of business with Foust and he thinks they shut everything done October 25th whether the weather is good or bad. There will be a couple of these that are going to be replaced when they are doing the waterholes too. Wherever the waterhole was if there was a problem with a catch basin there they will do that as well. Lambert said he will give him that list this week. Kay thanked him.

COMMENTS:

UTILITIES-ZIRAFI-MOLITERNO-SCHUBERT

No report.

COMMENTS:

ZONING-KAY-ZIRAFI-MARTUCCIO

No report. Councilman Kay said he does have a ordinance that talking to zoning he would like to change and change some of the prices and fees for some of the permits. President of Council told him to ask to have it added to the agenda for the next meeting and give it to Monica. Kay asked to have ordinance 7626-09 added to the agenda for the next meeting and he said he would give the information to Monica. Paolone said he has to do that during new legislation.

COMMENTS:

ORDINANCES

50-70 THIRD

READING

AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE RECODIFICATION AND EDITING AND INCLUSION OF CERTAIN ORDINANCES AS PARTS OF THE VARIOUS COMPONENT CODES OF THE CODIFIED ORDINANCES OF GIRARD, OHIO, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

MOTION MOLITERNO SECOND ZIRAFI FOR PASSAGE OF ORDINANCE 50-70.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY

MARTUCCIO

MOLITERNO 1

ZIRAFI 2

MOTION PASSES 7-0

50-71 THIRD

READING

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE #8289-21 AND ADJUSTING APPROPRIATIONS FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2021 IN THE CITY OF GIRARD.

MOTION MOLITERNO SECOND ZIRAFI FOR PASSAGE OF ORDINANCE 50-71.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY

MARTUCCIO

MOLITERNO 1

ZIRAFI 2

MOTION PASSES 7-0

50-72 FIRST

READING

AN ORDINANCE DETERMINING TO PROCEED WITH SUBMISSION TO THE ELECTORS THE QUESTION OF LEVYING A RENEWAL OF A TAX IN THE FORM OF A FIVE YEAR, 1.8 MILL LEVY TO PROVIDE AND MAINTAIN SENIOR CITIZENS SERVICES OR FACILITIES IN THE CITY OF GIRARD, OHIO.

MOTION KAY SECOND STANDOHAR TO AMEND 50-72 SECION 4 CHANGING GENERAL TO PRIMARY.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR 2 KAY 1

GRUMLEY MARTUCCIO MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 7-0

President of Council announced several pertinent dates for the new year for the 51st council.

MOTION MOLITERNO SECOND MARTUCCIO TO CANCEL THE REGULAR MEETING SCHEDULED FOR DECEMBER 27, 2021.

SCHUBERT STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY

MARTUCCIO 2 MOLITERNO 1

ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 7-0

President of Council said that Monica would include those dates in their next two packets and according to the Law Director they must clean the slate at the December 13th meeting before the new year.

NEW LEGISLATION

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND STANDOHAR TO PREPARE LEGISLATION REGARDING THE REPLACEMENT OF THE TRUMBULL AVE. WATERLINE.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR 2

KAY

GRUMLEY 1 MARTUCCIO MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 7-0

MOTION ZIRAFI SECOND MOLITERNO TO PREPARE LEGISLATION REGARDING TEMPORARY APPROPRIATIONS FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2022.

SCHUBERT STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY
MARTUCCIO
MOLITERNO 2
ZIRAFI 1
MOTION PASSES 7-0

MOTION KAY SECOND SCHUBERT TO ADD ORDINANCE 7626-09 FOR AMENDMENT

SCHUBERT 2 STANDOHAR

KAY 1

GRUMLEY MARTUCCIO MOLITERNO ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 7-0

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND KAY TO ADJOURN THE MEETING OF NOVEMBER 8, 2021.

SCHUBERT
STANDOHAR
KAY 2
GRUMLEY 1
MARTUCCIO
MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 7-0

REYNALD PAOLONE, PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL COUNCIL

MONICA URBANIC, CLERK OF